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Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long island ABATE board and it’s members. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit let-

ters, articles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow 

ABATE members. Long island ABATE supports the rights of 

ALL motorcyclists, Long Island ABATE does not endorse any 

products or services other than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of Long Island 

ABATE. You may not use 

them without the express 
written consent of the news-
letter editor, webmaster or 

the Long Island ABATE 

board. 
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www.motorcyclemikeesq.com 



 

Hello Everyone, 

 

 I hope all are well. Yet another month has flown by and the 

events keep happening. We had a few rainy days but all in all 

the weather has been great for riding. Many different clubs and 

organizations have had events throughout the month. 

 Long Island ABATE was able to participate in the Annual Indian 

Larry Block Party, see the pictures throughout the newsletter.  

My trip to Albany to attend the ABATE of NY was postponed until November due to 

motorcycle preparations for my trip to Des Moines Iowa for the Meeting of the 

Minds, also see enclosed pictures. 

 On Saturday October 2nd we were set up at Rocking the Road for a Cure. Unfortu-

nately, the weather wasn’t the greatest for riding although there were many die-

hards for the cause. The Route was modified due to the weather for safety reasons. 

After kickstands up we headed to the end location where we were pleasantly sur-

prised by the amount of people that came out in cars to support the event. The hall 

was packed with people, raffle baskets as well as lots of food. The Bands were awe-

some, and everyone had a great time. 

Our swap meet was canceled, and we hope to reschedule one in the future. 

 Long Island Abate also had a booth set up at Rolling Thunders PTSD Awareness run 

at the Venetian Shores Park in Lindenhurst. There we were able to support a great 

cause as well as promote Motorcycle Safety and Awareness. 

I was able to meet up with Bruce La Porte, who teaches motorcycle awareness in 

NY school’s driver education classes. He also is going to teach some of our mem-

bers the class so hopefully we can get back in the schools ourselves in the spring. 

While meeting with him I was able to get 400 free lawn signs to distribute to the pub-

lic and spread awareness. 

We had our general membership meeting; there we had nominations for next years 

Board. We also voted on our Veterans distribution procedure the membership voted 

to mail the checks this year instead of a ceremony. Next month’s meeting is Novem-

ber 8th,and we will reopen nominations and have the elections afterwards. Novem-

ber 8th is also Election Day I hope everyone gets out and votes. 

 Next up we attended the Islip Street Fair. There was a lot of foot traffic at the event. 

We met with many people throughout the day. We were able to sign up four new 

members as well as get more lawn signs, Veterans shirts and Sweatshirts into the 

community. We also spoke with many people 

about our organization and what we do. 
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 Next up is our Annual St Mary’s food and toy run which will be held November 6th. 

This year will be more like normal, with less restrictions. Long Island ABATE will be ac-

cepting nonperishable food, toys (please no stuffed animals) and monetary dona-

tions as well. Registration is from 9 am to 11 am at the Riverhead Elks Lodge. KSU will 

be after a short ceremony. We will then ride to the church in Hampton Bays to de-

liver the donations. Pictures and story to follow next month. I hope to see everyone 

there. 

 As always Long Island ABATE is looking for input and participation from members to 

better the organization as well volunteers to help us maintain and grow the organi-

zation, while protecting the rights of motorcyclists and trying to keep them safe. If 

you would like to get more involved reach out to myself or a board member, we 

would love to have you. Looking forward to seeing everyone soon. 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Ride Safe and be well 

 

mailto:chrisliabate@gmail.com
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Greetings and peace Long Island ABATE members!  

 
I was proud to attend the meeting of the Minds with President Chris Beck-

hans, 2nd Vice President Josephine Leonardi and former President Jim Barr 

last month in September.We all attended the opening sessions on Thursday 

evening till Sunday leaving on an early flight home. One of the most impor-

tant messages was the fact we all are getting older, and we need to fill our 

ranks with younger members! So, recruitment was a big deal the entire time 

we were there. We split up to attend interesting topics when they were pre-

sented at the same time. Again, demographics showed our leadership at 

the MRF(Motorcycle Riders Foundation), and ABATE chapters nationwide are also aging out. It 

was one of the best motorcycle conferences I’ve attended. A definite high light was a session to 

all about the cost of freedom. It was a speech told to us by Chopper Gilmore about his experi-

ence in the Vietnam War! Not a dry eye in the audience as he told us about some of the brutal 

tactics of the Vietcong. When back home, I’ve attended all membership and officer meetings. 

Hell, I even gave blood to support a blood drive partnered by LI ABATE! 

There have been no SC Traffic & Safety Board meetings and I have not attended any civic com-

munity meetings with any of the SC Police precincts. I attended the Riverhead Town Proclamation 

meeting to honor Garfield Langhorn, a Medal of Honor recipient who attended Riverhead 

Schools and heroically saved his platoon while serving in Vietnam. Along with President Beckhans 

and former President Jim Barr we attended a Suffolk County Legislative press conference about 

amending a resolution to better clean up debris after a vehicle accident. Lastly, I have been at-

tending bike nights and recently the Town of Islip street fair. 

Stay well and ride safely         Nick LaMorte…….1st Vice President  
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Being Strong In Our Differences  
     
Most of you who are reading this ride a motorcycle, either as 

the driver or a passenger.  We like being on 2 or 3 wheels.  The 

feel of the bike, the free feeling that we have when the wind is 

hitting our face (even if we have to wear helmets)…it’s just a 

great feeling.  We sometimes don’t acknowledge the differ-

ences we have.  First, we are either male or female.  Saying 

this, we have different thoughts of how situations should be 

handled, how things should be said, or how to dress when we 

are going for a ride.  Some get colder faster, some stay hot and like the cool air, especially 

in the winter.  In the summer, quite a few of us will not wear a jacket when riding while 

some will; wear a vest or not; stay an independent rider or join a club or organization. 

We have different bikes…Harley Davidson, Suzuki, Yamaha, Kawasaki, Can-Am, BMW, 

Moto Guzzi, Indian, etc.  We also are different sizes and shapes. Our bikes are different 

sizes that fit our riding capabilities and wants.  We also have different faith beliefs. 

But of all that is different, there are three things that we all have in common…we are 

Americans, we are strong when united, and we love this country. We also enjoy our free-

doms.  There are many things to complain about…inflation, bills, taxes, politics…and the list 

goes on.  This affects all of us. Some of us are hit harder than others.But I feel what we 

need to do is find common ground, lay grudges aside, and work together to take care of 

each other. We can agree to disagree on many things, but let’s not let everything col-

lapse around us.  Don’t pass someone by when they are on the side of the road.  This 

could be us one day.  Try to treat each other as you want to be treated, love each other, 

and joyfully help each other without complaint. These are good values.  These are Chris-

tian values. 

I pray you all continue to ride safely and be loving and wise in your decisions about your-

selves and others.  If any of you need prayer, help, or someone to talk to, please look me 

up and connect with me.  My email address and phone number are in this newsletter. 

Ride safe, stay well, be wise in Gods eyes, and God Bless you all. 

 

Gerry Waldron 

Pastor 

Unite For Hope 

(516) 650-8344www.unitefh.org 

gerry.bfceli@gmail.com 

 

Chaplain 

Long Island A.B.A.T.E. 

http://www.unitefh.org
mailto:gerry.bfceli@gmail.com


Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

CONTUNUED 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

Don’t Cancel Your 

Motorcycle Insurance 

During The Winter 
 

Michael Levine Esq. (Motorcycle Mike) 
 

When your bike is stored away during off-

season months, there are risks involved in 

having no insurance coverage: 

Theft: If someone steals your motorcycle, 

your investment could be lost. Unless your 

bike is somehow recovered and returned 

in one piece, you have no recourse with-

out motorcycle insurance. 

Fire: If the space your bike is stored in 

catches fire, you need an active motor-

cycle policy with *comprehensive cover-

age to pay to repair or replace your bike. 

Snow and ice: Winter weather can cause 

a significant amount of harm to your ga-

rage, shed or carport, which could dam-

age your motorcycle. 

No coverage for unseasonably warm 

days: You may be tempted to hop on 

your motorcycle for a rare good weather 

ride during the winter months. If you do 

not have insurance coverage, you 

should not be out riding your motorcycle. 

Possible price increase: There’s no guar-

antee your policy’s price will be the same 

when you need to insure your motorcy-

cle again. 

*Comprehensive coverage should be 

added to all your vehicle policies as an 

added safety net for accidents involving 

“acts of nature”, especially if you do not 

have collision coverage.  

Resource information provided by https://

www.progressive.com/answers/cancel-motorcycle-

insurance-in-winter/ As with all insurance, check with your 

own policy provider for details specific to your insurance 

coverage.  

https://motorcyclemikeroadreport.com/author/rapplawmsl/
https://www.progressive.com/motorcycle/
https://www.progressive
https://www.progressive.com/answers/cancel-motorcycle-insurance-in-winter/
https://www.progressive.com/answers/cancel-motorcycle-insurance-in-winter/
https://www.progressive.com/answers/cancel-motorcycle-insurance-in-winter/
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Leaves on the Road 
 

We are in a time of year that is both beautiful, won-

derful, and treacherous. One of the great rides that 

can be had in the fall up here in the northeast is 

what we lovingly refer to as a fall foliage run. When 

the cooler weather begins to come, a dramatic 

change happens in the leaves on most of the trees 

as the chlorophyll isn’t processing as well and the 

colors change from the lush greens to a beauty of 

reds, yellows, oranges, browns, and such. 

     To be riding on a winding upstate New York Road with all the panoramic beauty of the 

array of colors just does something to the soul. God created cycles of seasons for us, His 

children to experience all the wonders of nature and He speaks to us through beauty, en-

vironment, and his whole created order and none know and experience it more that the 

biker. No blind spots, roofs, and windows between us and Gods created order. We get to 

experience the best of Gods best. 

     But just as in all of life’s roads and journeys we need to still be diligent to pay attention 

to where we are and where we are going. There is much wonder to be had and experi-

enced in life and it’s an extraordinary thing, but it is dangerous to go through life with your 

head in the clouds absorbing the wonder to the detriment of the normal responsibilities 

and the awareness that there are things we need to pay attention to so we can continue 

to enjoy the ride of life. We all have them. Jobs, family, financial and emotional responsi-

bilities to our friends and loved ones. And even our own health concerns. 

     All these things are vital and important to our overall livelihood. The challenge we all 

have is balancing the wonder and beauty we can enjoy in life, with the more serious 

things that also enhance our experience. Staying on the road, keeping the rubber to the 

road so to speak. Losing track of the technical parts of our ride can ruin the ride despite all 

the wonder we see and feel. A few leaves not seen, a small oil spot in the road, an unex-

pected puddle or tar snake. All can ruin the ride, and the ride that is life for that matter. 

    We all need to remember this time of year when the trees become a tapestry of artistic 

beauty, that those leaves will at some time fall to the ground and many in the roads we 

ride. That’s life. We learn to take in all the beauty while keeping an eye out for the poten-

tial danger of the leaves on the ground. Both are important to the ride. A ride of beauty 

and wonder along with being a safe ride. That is the balance we need to have in life. En-

joy friends, social events, bike events, food, and fun. But not to the neglect of the more se-

rious and important things. Love, family, responsibilities. God is seen in those things too, for 

there is purpose for you in responsibilities. 

So, with God’s wisdom and God’s grace lets fully enjoy the ride this fall. Take in the beauty 

only a biker can understand, but keep the rubber on the road, not disconnected by the 

very things of beauty we enjoy, the leaves of autumn. God bless, ride safe and God Bless 

America. 

 

Pastor Ski, Rushing Wind Biker Church 

Chapter Elder Bikers For Christ 
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Hearing Tests: Screening vs. Evaluation 
 

Not all hearing tests are equal. Understanding the difference between a hearing screening and a hearing evaluation is key 
to deciding which test is right for you. A screening refers to a single, pass/fail test used to determine ifa hearing loss 
exists. If the results indicate a hearing loss, an evaluation is required. An evaluation is an in-depth series of tests 
conducted by an audiologist used to measure the type, degree, and configuration of the impairment and to identify the 
steps necessary for treatment. A typical hearing evaluation consists of tests to assess hearing sensitivity, word 
discrimination ability, middle ear function, and the integrity of the inner ear.  These tests provide a specific diagnosis and 
can offer insight as to the possible cause of the hearing impairment and the consequential impact on the individual. 
 
The type of hearing loss refers to which part of the hearing system has been damaged. There are three basic types of 
hearing loss: conductive, sensorineural and mixed.  
 
Conductive hearing loss occurs when there are problems in the outer or middle ear. The hearing loss usually is mild to 
moderate, and often can be treated successfully with medication or surgery.  
 
Sensorineural hearing loss results from permanent damage to the cochlea and inner ear. It is often referred to as “nerve 
deafness” and is the most common type of hearing loss. Sensorineural hearing loss is incurable but usually can be treated 
successfully with hearing aids.  
 
Mixed hearing loss is a combination of both conductive and sensorineural hearing losses. Patients experience problems 
with the middle and/or outer ear, as well as the inner ear. Treatment might include medications, surgery,and/or hearing 
aids.  
 
The degree of hearing loss refers to its severity, and ranges from slight to profound, depending on how loud a sound 
needs to be before the individual detects it.  
 
Hearing loss configuration refers to the pattern of the loss as charted on a patient’s audiogram. The configuration for an 
individual with high-frequency hearing loss shows good hearing for low-pitched (bass) sounds and poorer hearing for 
high-pitched (treble) sounds. Typically, this person can hear but often cannot understand speech, particularly in noisy 
environments. Other common types of hearing loss configurations include: 
 

 Flat configuration (hearing loss is similar across low, middle, and high frequencies). Speech clarity typically is 
preserved, but amplification is needed for better audibility. 

 Bilateral (hearing loss in both ears) vs. unilateral (single-sided hearing loss) 

 Symmetrical (hearing loss is similar in both ears) vs. asymmetrical (hearing loss is different in each ear). 
Asymmetrical hearing loss impedes one’s ability to tell the direction of a sound, which could pose a safety risk. 

 
At a minimum, school-aged children should have a hearing screening every year, as should all adults ages 60+. Screenings 
are generally administered by primary care providers as part of a complete physical exam. Younger adults without 
perceived hearing loss may be screened every 2-3 years, and those exposed to excessive occupational and recreational 
noise levels should be screened annually.Individuals with diagnosed hearing loss should be re-evaluated annually. 
Periodic hearing tests will help identify whether an individual’s hearing loss is progressive, fluctuating, or stable. Of 
course, anyone with suspected or perceived change in hearing should have their hearing checked immediately.  
 
H.E.A.R.S. Audiology is offering hearing screenings at no charge for all adults, age 21 and over. Make your hearing a 
priority and come in for a quick free screening. Contact us at (631) 360-4327 to schedule an appointment. 
 
Kathleen Page, NYS Licensed and BoardCertified Audiologist 
H.E.A.R.S. Audiology, P.C. 
732 Smithtown Bypass, Suite 301, Smithtown, NY 11787 
Tel: (631) 360-4327 Email:  info@hearsny.com  www.hearsny.com 
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Have you ever experienced that situation 

when you were planning to ride your mo-

torcycle only to find out the battery was 

completely empty? There is nothing 

worse than being unable to ride because 

of a discharged motorcycle battery, es-

pecially when it can easily be avoided. 

This uncomfortable situation usually hap-

pens when your motorcycle has been sit-

ting for a long period of time without ac-

tually being ridden. Most of the modern 

motorcycle batteries can withstand be-

ing left uncharged for multiple months or 

even a whole season. However, if you 

leave your motorcycle battery outside 

during winter, you are risking getting it 

completely drained. Its discharge time 

shortens significantly in extremely cold 

temperatures, therefore the battery 

should be stored properly. It is recom-

mended to store your motorcycle battery 

in a room temperature and leave it con-

nected to a specifically designed battery 

charger also called a “trickle 

charger” that will monitor its voltage level 

and recharge it if necessary. 

There are plenty of battery chargers 

available on the market today, but not 

all of them are that good for motorcy-

cles. If you are not careful enough and 

try to use some unknown charger, you 

might actually end up damaging your 

motorcycle battery. You should use a 

charger that is designed specifically for 

motorcycle batteries. 

Here’s some choices.. 

Battery Tender Junior 

 

CTEK MXS 5.0 Charger 

 

Tecmate Optimate Lithium 4s 

Charger 

 

NOCO Genius 5 Charger 

 

Battery Tender Plus Charger 

 

Oxford Oximiser 900 Charger 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

2000 Harley Davidson 883 HUGGER……Showroom condition… 

1730 ORIGINAL MILES !……Asking $4200   call or TEXT with questions ...631-987.7476 
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Hello Ladies and Gentlemen 
 Every month we try to feature a merchant who will provide members with discounts on merchandise or ser-
vices 
Here is a list of merchants who provide Long Island ABATE members and their families with special pricing 
on products and or services. This month I would like to review with you some of our supporting merchants. 
Advertising, Signs, Banners, Truck Lettering and T-shirts and Glass Etching.                                       
Wayne Blast Customs, phone (631) 643-3333/ Website- www.wayneblastcustoms.net 118 Lamar St. West 
Babylon. Wayne provides Members with a 10% discount 
Automotive Repair and Services 
Master Muffler phone (631) 345-5500 website- www.mastermufflerandbrakes.com 395 Middle Country Rd. 
Middle Island Joe provides Members with a 15% discount and performs NYS Inspections on cars tucks and 
motorcycles         
Executive Detailing. Phone (516) 406-3468 Website- http://executivedetailinged.com  Email - gener-
alinfo@executivdetailed.com  Eric and Danielle provide Members with a 30% discount on mobile detailing 
services on cars, trucks, motorcycles, boats and Rvs 
Camper Rentals 
CDL Rentals. Phone (631) 805-6595 Instagram.www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALSEmail Cdlcam-
pers@gmail.com Dominick and Caitlyn  give 15% off to Members 
Cutlery and Jewelry 
 Keys Cutlery& Keys love Jewelry. Phone (631) 379-1781 (631)379-2565 Website- 
www.keyscutlery.comwww.keyslovejewelry.com@ 2860 Middle Country Rd, Lake Grove, NY 11755.Key 
and Theresa provide Members with a 15% on Cutlery and Jewelry 
Hair and Beauty 
Hair Force One. Phone(631) 467-9800 website www.hairforceoneny.com  1232 Grundy Ave #2 Holbrook 
NY 11741 Vinny provides Members with a 10% discount on goods and services 
Motorcycle parts, service and accessories including apparel.  
Port Jeff Motorcycle store. Phone (631) 476-0722 Website- www.pj-mc.com           Email- Ry-
demc@aol.com   201 Main St. Port Jeff.  Ken provides Members with a 10% discount on most purchases  
First MFG Co. Phone (516) 992-7914 Website- www.firstmfg.com  389 W Sunrise Hwy, Freeport NY 11520 
First Mfg provides Members with a 30% Discount 
Thunder Bikes. Phone (631) 509-6264 Website- www.thunderbikesli.com  72 Jayne Blvd. Port Jefferson 
station. Ron provides members with a 12% discount on purchases 
Twisted Cycles (888) 539-2408 Website- www.twistedcyclesllc.com 177 Old Medford Ave.(Rt.112)
Patchogue Chris, Debbie and Brian provide members with a 10% discount 
Towing 
Northeast Towing. Phone(631) 474-5355 Address14 Industrial Rd. 
Port Jefferson Station NY 11776. Website-https://northeasttowingli.com Email-  Northeasttow-
ingli@gmail.comTommy treats Members like a Motor Club and has the proper equipment to tow Motorcy-
cles safely 

We at Long Island ABATE are continuously looking for merchants or service providers that are willing to 
provide members with a discount in exchange for exposure to all our members. if you’re interested in get-
ting involved please reach out to me at chrisliabate@gmail.com 
Ride safe, be careful and have fun. Chris Beckhans, LI ABATE 

http://www.wayneblastcustoms.net
http://www.mastermufflerandbrakes.com
http://executivedetailinged.com
mailto:generalinfo@executivdetailed.com
mailto:generalinfo@executivdetailed.com
http://www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALS
mailto:Cdlcampers@gmail.com
mailto:Cdlcampers@gmail.com
http://www.keyscutlery.com
http://www.keyslovejewelry.com
https://www.google.com/search?q=hair+force+one&source=hp&ei=CSIeY6G5Otqu0PEPoK2n8AU&iflsig=AJiK0e8AAAAAYx4wGadigku_mDvAWUO4USl5QPFce9pe&gs_ssp=eJzj4tZP1zcsSTHNMMkzM2C0UjWosLBMtTCxMDI2TUwyNUhKTLMyqDBKMrYwNTCxTDZPNjS3NE314stIzCxSSMsvSk5VyM9LBQB9JxNu&oq=Hair+for
http://www.hairforceoneny.com
http://www.pj-mc.com
mailto:Rydemc@aol.com
mailto:Rydemc@aol.com
http://www.firstmfg.com
http://www.thunderbikesli.com
http://www.twistedcyclesllc.com
https://www.google.com/search?q=northeast+towing+and+recovery&ei=6hYeY6eDMbmk5NoPtdOg0AM&gs_ssp=eJzj4tVP1zc0TLewKEvPSc41YLRSNaiwsEy1MDG0SDJMTU0xNk2ztAIKGZkbmaYlpZmZJBpYmFkYeMnm5ReVZKQmFpcolOSXZ-alKyTmpSgUpSbnl6UWVQIAInManA&oq=Northeast+tow&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6
https://goo.gl/maps/Ao9jEaCtcnFuHm936
https://goo.gl/maps/Ao9jEaCtcnFuHm936
https://northeasttowingli.com
mailto:Northeasttowingli@gmail.com
mailto:Northeasttowingli@gmail.com
mailto:chrisliabate@gmail.com
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History of the MRF 
 
The first words of the street rider’s first voice in Washington were ut-
tered in 1985 in St. Louis, Missouri. There, the very founders of the 
motorcyclists’ rights movement in America gathered for a meeting of 
the minds. Leaders of State Motorcyclists’ Rights Organizations 
(SMROs), they wanted to catapult to the national scene the clout and 
effectiveness of SMROs — the strong, effective grassroots of state-
based motorcyclists’ rights. 

They knew it had to be done. Riders’ rights had to go national, be-
cause the threat was national. Our founders at this meeting of the 
minds shared a keen sense that danger was not just on the horizon 
but dead ahead, as freedom’s foes had just attacked with a ban on 
motorcycles in the United States Congress. 

They knew it had to be done right. The founders wanted a staff that 
was all muscle and no fat, supported not by casual members but 
driven by a team of dedicated volunteers, with each volunteer commit-
ted to shouldering his or her share of the demands of liberty. They 
envisioned a team committed to core values like respect for riders’ 
diverse lifestyles and opinions, integrity in conduct, excellence and 
boldness in facing challenges head-on and, above all, leadership — 
leadership in the unrelenting struggle for the safety and freedom of 
American motorcyclists. 

So, at a meeting of the minds of grassroots leaders, a new leader was 
born: The Motorcycle Riders Foundation. The first motorcyclists’ rights 
advocacy organization with a full-time legislative and political presence 
in our nation’s capital. The only Washington voice devoted exclusively 
to you, the street rider. And each year, the leaders of the now-
worldwide community gather for motorcycling’s premier political lead-
ership summit — named to commemorate the gathering at which we 
were founded: The MRF Meeting of the Minds. 

Throughout the USA and across the world, the torch of freedom burns 
in the hearts of motorcyclists. One by one, they recognize the need to 
become volunteers as co-partners in an organization committed to 
integrity, respect, leadership, teamwork and excellence. 

One by one, in every continent and culture, motorcyclists are deciding 
to Ride with the Leaders™. 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 
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